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June 12, 2014
Honorable Jonathan Lippman

Chief Judge

New York Court of Appeals

Eagle Street

Albany, New York 

Re: 
Process Servers

Dear Honorable Justice Lippman:

As President of the New York State Professional Process Servers Association, I am proud to represent the over 2500 men and women of New York who carry out the vital role of serving legal papers to further the due process rights on fellow New Yorkers.

I am saddened when I read any reference to “sewer service” on the part of a few non scrupulous individuals who do not live up to the high standards of our profession.  Your Honor’s 2014 Law Day speech omitted any mention of the overwhelming majority of excellent service by our members.

Since 2010, our profession has been under attack by some lawmakers who view process servers as the cause of the credit card debt problem.  New York City has instituted drastic measures which have reduced the number of licensed process servers from 2,050 in 2010 to 650 today!

Currently, our members have experienced increased violent attacks when serving legal papers – more incidents have occurred due to increased foreclosures and consumer debt litigation.

Unfortunately, without increasing penalties for assaults on process servers, the police and prosecutors do not prioritize these offenses.  That is why we requested legislation to raise an assault on process servers from a misdemeanor to a felony.

Assembly bill 6077 (Hon. Charles Lavine) and Senate bill 2599 (Hon. Young) amend Section 120.05 of the Penal Law to address this problem.

Senate bill 2599 passed the Senate unanimously on Wednesday, June 11, 2014.  The assembly has not scheduled any committee vote on this legislation.

We need the legal community to lend their support to our cause – after all, it’s in the entire legal community’s interests to protect the very individuals who are indispensable to the judicial system we cherish.








Very truly yours,








Larry Yellon







Larry Yellon, President
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